
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION MEETING 

JULY 25, 2007 

 

The special meeting of the Committee was called to order at 4:30 PM.  The 

following were in attendance: 

 

Barry Nelder, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary 

Tony Gonsalves     Ken Withrow 

Herb Wiebe      Anne Lyons 

Also attending the meeting were: 

Chuck Keener     James Dugan 

Bill Ufferman     Gary Cox 

 

The meeting was called to review the changes in the overall plan for the 

final application for the CAMA grant to upgrade Atlantic Avenue. 

 

Ken Withrow, along with Candice Clark, worked on the plans for this 

project. Their final proposal shows that the road will remain as it is, and the 

boardwalk will follow the line of the roadway.  The walk will be six (6) feet 

wide, which is allowed by CAMA.  The crossovers will be revamped to 

match.  At this time, there will be no bike path.  There will be benches at 

each crossover but none on the walkway itself.  John Sawyer Architects will 

put this project out for bids. 

 

Barry Nelder made a motion to approve the revised plans; this was 

seconded by Priscilla Smith and unanimously approved by all members.    

 

The Committee thanked Ken for all the work he and Candice did on this 

project.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:oo PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be 

August 13, 2007 at 4:30 PM in the Town Hall. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

Priscilla Smith  

 
 


